
Advanced Sociological Theory

Sociology and Anthropology 850

Section: G100

Term: 2000 Fall

Instructor: Dr. Karl Froschauer

Discussion Topics: Because the sociological theory discussed was largely developed in the 
historical and societal contexts of twentieth century Europe, and because the Holocaust 
indicated the limits both of human rationality and of civilization, this course begins with 
Zygmunt Bauman’s steps in Modernity and the Holocaust towards a sociological theory of 
morality.  Because his analysis fails to sufficiently consider women in the Third Reich, this 
course will examine how they were pulled in several directions: towards tradition, modernity, 
resistance, and mass loyality.  Then, we will consider Norbert Elias’s theory, formulated in 
exile in the 1930s, of civilizing (and decivilizing) processes.  His insight that habituation 
advances the civilizing process was later adopted by Bourdieu, who argued that the kind of 
social stratum or social space one inhabits and the kind of habitus one practices depend on 
the relations one has to the accumulation of material capital, as these are, in turn, 
embedded in accumulated cultural, social, scientific, and other specific capitals.  Next, we 
will see that in his less complete theory, Jürgen Habermas, proposing a two-step model of 
society -- lifeworld and system, sees how communicative action concerns everyday interaction 
and communication of individuals.  Lifeworld is the taken-for-granted heritage and group 
background for communicative action and, thus, the basis for comprehension; systems, on the 
other hand, are societal domains determined by purposive rational action.  The colonization 
of the lifeworld through systemic imperatives leads to lifeworld pathologies or crises.  For 
example, for Habermas, that the project of modernity is incomplete is evident in some 
pathologies and crises, as the crisis of the welfare state with its systemic encroachment 
into the spheres of the lifeworld.  Similarly in the 1970s, Habermas traced, albeit in a 
macro-theoretical way, how economic crises had become political (legitimation) crises in 
advanced capitalism.  His conceptual interests in the various trajectories of liberal, 
advanced, postindustrial, and postmodern capitalist social transformations were also pursued 
more empirically-grounded and comparative in the 1980s and 1990s by Gosta Esping-Anderson, 
Saskia Sassen, and Wallace Clement in their analyses of advanced capitalist economies of 
Western Europe and North America.  Claus Offe also provided an exceptional study by testing 
the limits of western political sociological theory in his analysis of East European and East 
German transformations from state socialist to capitalist economies.  Sociologists who 
pursued the political and social consequences of postindustrial transformations in western 
societies argued that these consequences also vary considerably in different countries as 
evident in whether or not they retained a welfare state or differed in state policy and in 
gender, class, and ethnic relations.  In some comparative studies, Dorothy Smith’s sociology 
from a women’s standpoint was integrated in conceptions of postindustrial societies, and the 
debate launched by Susan Moller Okin over whether ’multiculturalism is bad for women’ is 
likely, as their population compositions keep changing, to influence the theorization of such 
societies.

Grading: The evaluation is based on three short 8-page conceptual analysis papers which will 
play a pedagogic role, as well as constituting 60 per cent of your course grade; seminar 
presentations and participation will be 40 per cent of your grade.

Required Texts: Bauman, Zygmunt. 1991. Modernity and the Holocaust. Ithaca, NY: Cornell 
University Press.

Clement, Wallace, and John Myles. 1994. Relations of Ruling. Montreal: McGill-Queen’s 
University Press.

Esping-Andersen, Gosta. 1990. The

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 
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Prerequisite/Corequisite: 

Notes: This course is open to advanced undergraduates (as SA 450) with permission of the 
instructor.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


